
 

 
MEMORANDUM  
 
TO:  Arlington School Board 
FROM:  Gifted Services 



 

the specialized focus required to meet the needs of advanced learners with disabilities, English language 
learners, students whose families are experiencing economic instability, and other students coming from 
traditionally underrepresented demographic groups among advanced learners indicate that helping all of these 
students “maximize their strengths and potential” is an enormous undertaking. Yet, with APS’ focus on “every 
student counts,” we need to make sure that every student achieves a year of growth.  

With the current staffing of the Gifted Services Office, it is impossible to support and coach APS teachers and 
coach adequately in meeting all advanced learners’ needs. Other offices serving particular student populations 
are comparatively better staffed and have different structures, including directors. Leaving APS Gifted Services 
as understaffed as it is and without a director (a recommendation we will bring forward next year) can only be 
justified by perpetuating the number 1 myth about gifted students: that they will be fine.  

Until two years ago, APS’s Gifted Services Office had only one staff member, Ms. Cheryl McCullough, who tried 
to meet the needs of all advanced learners in APS, with the support of one full-time Resource Teacher for the 
Gifted (RTG) in each APS school – a position that is similarly overwhelmed by the number of teachers and 
students it is asked to serve. Needless to say, while APS’s Gifted Services Office’s supervisor was able to make 
tremendous progress advancing services for advanced learners in APS, it was impossible to imagine that she 
could single-handedly meet all the training, coaching, and resource needs of all APS RTGs and teachers.  

Recognizing how understaffed APS’s Gifted Services Office was, relative to the need to which it was tasked to 
respond, the School Board approved adding a Teacher Specialist for the Gifted Services Office in School Year 
2021-22 and a second Teacher Specialist for the Gifted Services Office in School Year 2022-23. Unfortunately, 



 

subject areas; partners with DEI office and School Support; leads Summer Residential Governor’s School 
process; supports Arlington Career Center in PRIME opportunity and mentoring for high school students; 
develops leadership opportunities for secondary students; supports and coaches RTGs in each school, who are 
themselves understaffed; trains new RTGs; and collaborates with Instructional Services/ Enterprise Solutions to 
create data reports to support the Local Plan, policy, and PIP implementation, among other responsibilities. 

Second Gifted Services Specialist (elementary school focus): Works collaboratively with Supervisor on shared 
vision and implementation of Gifted Services at the elementary level; partners with First Gifted Services 
Specialist and Young Scholars Specialist; partners with content and program offices to develop K



 

GSAC is continuing its work supporting the implementation of the open-enrollment, intensified middle school 
courses in English, social studies and science that Dr. Duran approved last school year.  GSAC’s main focus is on 
outreach to multiple groups to raise awareness about the courses.  We want to ensure that all students have 
the opportunity and encouragement to consider taking at least one of the courses during middle school.  We 
appreciate that pandemic learning loss issues did not affect all students equally.  This may have a short-term 
impact on the uptake, but we are working on putting systems and outreach programs in place to ensure that 
these effects are temporary.   

We want to recognize Dr. Duran, Dr. Mann and the Department of Curriculum and Instruction, Ms. Graves and 
the Department of Student Support, the subject area supervisors and staff, Ms. Cheryl McCullough, Ms. 
Katherine Partington and Ms. Amanda Dempsey in gifted services, and all of the teachers who are helping to 
develop these courses for taking concrete, positive steps towards increasing equity within APS.   

While more progress is needed, it is important to recognize the tangible and specific ways in which our choices 
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One of our recommendations for school year 2021-22 was to ensure that Resource Teachers for the Gifted 
(RTGs) assigned to each school remain fully dedicated to supporting gifted services, so that they can focus on 
identifying gifted students from underrepresented populations and supporting teachers’ efforts to provide 
academically appropriate learning for their advanced learners. Often, they are asked to undertake other tasks, 
such as testing coordination. Since meeting the needs of all of APS’ advanced learners requires that RTGs be 
allowed to focus fully on their jobs, we will monitor this situation over the course of the school year.  
 
 
 


